	CONSULTATION SUMMARY 



	

	Case reference number(s) 

	2015/2497/P

	Case Officer: 
	Application Address: 

	Anna Roe

	248 Gray's Inn Road, 
London, 

WC1X 8JR

	Proposal(s)

	Erection of single storey shed in rear yard for use ancillary to upper floor flat

	Representations 



	Consultations: 
	No. notified


	6
	No. of responses


	1

	No. of objections

No of comments

No of support
	1
0

0

	Summary of representations 

(Officer response(s) in italics)


	The owner/occupier of 248 Gray’s Inn Road has objected to the application on the following grounds:
1. The site notice states that the shed is for ancillary to the ground floor shop. The erection of the shed is nothing to do with my business and I will have no access to it.

2. It has come to my attention that it has been suggested I was consulted before the application was submitted and did not object. However the first I heard of the shed was after the application was submitted. 

3. The proposed shed will block a lot of natural light coming in through the window to my workspace, natural light is crucial to the nature of my work. 
Officer response

1. I initially understood that the proposed shed was to be ancillary to the ground floor unit, but have since learnt that the proposal is for the sole use of the residential unit above. No interests were prejudiced by this error in the advertisement as the structure and its location were still included in the description and the use of the structure is ancillary and as such would not have a materially different impact. Please accept my apologies however for any inconvenience caused.
2. I understand that the applicant has since contacted the owner of the ground floor unit.
3. The proposal has been revised so as not to give rise to any loss of amenity; specifically the design and location of the proposed shed has been altered so as not to result in any loss of light to the ground floor unit. 


	Recommendation: Grant planning permission


